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January 28, 2019 
 
Jennifer K. Clark, AICP 
Director 
Development & Resources Management Department 
2600 Fresno Street, Third Floor 
Fresno, CA 93721 
 
Re: Verizon Wireless Application for Conditional Use permit (P18-02742) for a new wireless 
facility at 75 E Pinedale Ave (APN: 30306210) 
  
Dear Ms. Clark: 
  
 We are writing on behalf of our client, Verizon Wireless, to appeal several of the 
conditions of approval associated with conditional use permit #P18-02742.  Many of these 
conditions are not proportional to the scope of work resulting in onerous and burdensome costs 
to Verizon Wireless.  Please see below for the list of conditions that Verizon Wireless is 
appealing:    
 
Part A - Items to be Completed  
 
Page 4-5: 
 
 Verizon Wireless is appealing the condition that the monopine be built with a 24” 
diameter.  This small size would not structurally support multiple carriers, let alone Verizon.  
Therefore, future carriers would not be able to co-locate on this proposed tower.  Considering 
that Verizon Wireless would like to build facilities that support potential co-location to reduce 
the number of towers in the City for better land use efficiency, this condition should be removed.   
 
 Also, the relocation of the GPS antenna is required to support the operations of the 
facility.  Therefore, we are appealing this condition.  
 
 Regarding the 12’ wide sidewalk, we are requesting clarification as this amount would 
not match the sidewalk of the improved parcel next door.  
 
Landscape Requirements - Page 5:  
 

Verizon Wireless is appealing the frontage and alley improvements.  Verizon Wireless is 
a tenant on the property leasing space for a portion in the back of the property.  These 
improvements are beyond the limited scope of work of this project and will burden Verizon 
Wireless with additional costs that do not benefit the operations of the proposed wireless facility.   
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Fence Walls & Landscape Parking - Page 10:  
 
 Parking should not be required at all for this project as the wireless facility is unmanned.  
Therefore, Verizon Wireless is requesting that this condition be removed.  
 

The joint access covenant should also be removed as the two parcels are both owned by 
the same property owner.   
 
Public Works Conditions of Approvals - Pages 26-27:  
 
 Verizon Wireless appeals all comments involving parking requirements and paving the 
alleyway.  As noted above, the facility is an unmanned facility, and therefore, no parking should 
be required.  Also, as previously stated, any proposed work on the alley is beyond the scope of 
the proposed project and should not be required as a condition of approval.   
 
 
Impact Fees – Page 28: 
 
 Verizon Wireless requests to remove the impact fees since this is an unmanned facility 
and will not create additional traffic in the area.   
 
 

Due to all the reasons stated above, Verizon Wireless requests that this project be set on 
an agenda to be reviewed and heard by the City of Fresno Planning Commission as soon as 
possible.   
 
 
Please advise receipt of this formal appeal and if you have any further questions or concerns.  
 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 Casey Ogata-Tran 
  
Casey Ogata-Tran | Specialist Site Development | M: 209-747-1725 
SAC Wireless 
8880 Cal Center Drive, Suite 130 
Sacramento, CA 95826 
Casey.ogata.tran@sacw.com | www.sacw.com 
 

http://www.sacw.com/







